
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972   MELLOR PARISH COUNCIL 
 

 
The Annual Meeting for the Parish of Mellor 

will take place in the Fellowship Room at Mellor Methodist Church 
on Thursday 6th March at 7.00pm 

 
A G E N D A 

 
1. Welcome by the Chair (or Chair for the evening) 
2. Apologies for absence. 
3. Minutes  

Approve the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 4th April 2024 dated 18th April 2024 
previously circulated to Council. 

4. Chairman’s Report 
REPORTS FROM VILLAGE GROUPS AND ORGANISATIONS 
a GIRL GUIDES Helen Dentith 
b KNIT & NATTER Gill Hargreaves 
c JUMPING FLEAS UKULELE Nik Jorgensen 
d MELLOR JNRS FOOTBALL CLUB Christine Taylor 
e WOMEN’S INSTITUTE Janet Edmondson 
f MELLOR VILLAGE SHOW  
g MELLOR COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION Report from Mick Venables MCA Chairman 
h MELLOR WALKING NETBALL Report from Julie Cousins 
i ALLOTMENTS Report from Stephanie Whalley 
j FOSMS PTA  Report from Miriam Carr 
k RIBBLE VALLEY POLICING Report from RV Policing Team Rest Days 
l BALDERSTONE BRASS BAND Report from Alaistair Greenhalgh  
m MELLOR INDOOR BOWLING Report from Gordon Livesey 
n GENJITSU Report from Neil Challenger 
o MELLOR BROOK SCOUTS Report from Mark Longworth 
p MELLOR TOTS Report from Amy Lucas 
q Line Dancing  
 
Any queries for the attention of the Parish Council should be addressed in the first 
instance to the Parish Clerk 01254 812589 or clerk@mellorparishcouncil.org.uk 

Dated 28th March 2025    Signed:   Melanie Russell   Parish Clerk 
 
            
  



Local Government Act 1972 
MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING FOR THE PARISH OF MELLOR which was held at 

the Village Hall in Mellor on Thursday 4th April 2024 commencing at 7.00 pm 
 

Present Cllrs: Stella Brunskill, Emma Dickinson-Gater, Ian Flaherty, John Fletcher, Sharon 
Hughes, Bernard Murtagh, Jennifer Proctor (Acting Clerk) 10 Members of the Public 
 
1. Welcome from the Chair Cllr Stella Brunskill 
2. To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 

2.1 Cllr Robin Walsh apologies accepted. 
2.2 Headteacher Ms. Embley-Peers apologies it was half term holidays. 
2.3 Mellor Methodist Church – apologies due to holiday commitments. 

3. Approve the Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 2nd March 2023. 
3.1 Resolved to Accept the Minutes. 

4. Any declarations of pecuniary interest. 
4.1 None received 

5. MPC Chairperson Report 
This year has been a turbulent year with half the members of the Council resigning sadly . 
We thank all the work done to the best of their ability to those members who gave their time and 
expertise to the parish we will and still do miss the help and time given . We wish them well and 
relay on their work done to carry on with the future. 
We now have new members all keen and eager to serve Mellor and I thank every one of them for 
stepping up to fill the rolls of being a Councillor. 
My role as Chair has been a very short so the report is the hand over from the last Chair who 
worked very hard to achieve the work done in the last year. 
The percept remains high as from the pandemic and none allocated to projects marked for our 
future. 
Grant applications towards the community car park including drainage and resurfacing are all in 
our sights with the help of Ribble Valley Bourgh Council. 
The project of cameras in the Village has been very popular as to speed is a concern to all, we had 
a pilot scheme which reinforced the need of the issue of speed. This is on our agenda to purchase 
our own cameras to put at various points of the village , how it will be managed is yet to be 
decided work in progress with the help of the traffic officers from L.C.C. and R.V. 
There are lots of ideas coming forward from our new Councillors, so the future is bright. 
We are looking forward to the lighting if the beacon on the 6 June along with the rest of the 
Country for the 80 anniversaries of D. Day so I hope we will have a good showing of support from 
the Village and District. 
Looking forward to lots of good ideas coming forward from our new committee and achieving the 
best we can. 
We are yet again in the position of having no Clark, one of our own Councillors has stepped up to 
the mark to cover the work needed to be done , 
Thank you  Cllr Jenny Proctor for all you do , we are now advertising the position  and hopefully we 
will get back on track soon. 
 Cllr Stella Brunskill 

6 Village Organisations 
Ukele Group read by Cllr Brunskill 
Community Ukes meet weekly at the Mellor Brook Community Centre. It allows people to 
develop their ukulele skills, socialise together and perform at different functions. It's 
members travel to Mellor Brook from many different localities including Chorley, Clitheroe, 
Preston and Blackburn, to name but a few. We enjoy sharing our love of music and have 
played at parish events, charity fundraisers, care homes, family occasions, group meetings 
and music events such as Chorley Live and Penwortham Live. We recently played at a 
community event at Blackrod near Bolton. We also play once a month at a local pub. 
When asked to play at an event, we have never charged a fee, but are sometimes  given a 



donation. The giver often requests where they would like monies to go, or the group 
decides. Various charities have therefore benefitted from our performances. 
As a group we are currently discussing our equipment and storage needs.  Janet H. 
Mellor Indoor Bowling Club Mr Livesey attended in person 
The bowling  club continues to meet on Wednesdays at 1:45 pm and Fridays from 7:00 pm 
throughout the year.  We very occasionally play against other clubs but mostly we play for 
the benefit and entertainment of ourselves.  As has happened for the past several years 
we have internal singles and doubles competitions.  This year the singles was won by 
Gordon Livesey with Margaret Baldwin being runner up.  The doubles was won by Terry 
Rackley and Gordon Livesey in a close fought match against Sheila Parker and Martin 
Howarth. 
 
New members are welcome at Mellor Village Hall and can be sure of a warm reception.  
We just ask that new players bring along some indoor shoes to change into (to protect a 
mat’s playing surface).   The club has some spare bowls for anyone wanting to give 
bowling a try (and the first 3 sessions are free,  the normal cost being just £3 with no 
membership fee).   The club atmosphere is quite informal. 
 
We continue to have two suppers during the year, in the summer and near Christmas.  
Both of these events have proved popular and are well attended.  In the past year they 
have been held at the Millstone and at the Trader’s Arms 
 
Joan Moss is Chair with Gordon Livesey Secretary and David Bedford Treasurer; the club 
curremtly has 16 members.  If anyone is interested in playing then they can just turn up on 
Wednesday afternoon or Friday evening or can contact the Secretary (Gordon Livesey) on 
01254 812140. 

 MELLOR VILLAGE SHOW Mrs Crooks attended in person 
As we reflect on the success of the 2023 show, work is well under way in the planning for 
the 2024 show. The 2023 Show saw an even further increase in the number of entries and 
afternoon visitors. It is pleasing to see so many entries in the art and craft classes, and the 
homemade wine and country spirit! - there are obviously many skilled and talented people 
in and around Mellor. Advance notice is given for the photography section for this year’s 
show (Sunday 1 September 2024), the classes will be - Piles of things Clouds Gates 
Gorgeous garden An action shot. Show schedules and entry forms will be available from 
Mellor Library and local shops, including The Mellor Brook bakery from early July. If you 
would like to help with the 2024 Show or have any queries please contact - M Nicholson 
on 814121 or D Crooks on 812021. We would like to thank the Parish Council and Mellor 
Community 

 Mellor Juniors Football Club Mrs Taylor attended in person 
Mellor Junior FC had 79 members playing in 6 teams with the East Lancs Football 
Alliance. The teams play every Sunday morning at Whinney Lane or away at venues 
across East Lancashire from September to April. The wet weather has hampered the 
number of matches played this season but our chief groundsman ensures as many games 
as possible. Training is usually on Thursday evenings at Whinney Lane or 3G pitches at 
local schools in winter. The managers and coaches work hard to ensure that all players 
enjoy their playing experience. 
The Club Presentation Evening is Friday May 17th at the Canberra Club and the Annual 
Tournament is on Saturday 8th June at Whinney Lane. 
Chris Taylor 
Secretary 
secretarymellorjfc@hotmail.com 

 RV Police PCSO Jarrett No report 
St Mary’s School & FOSMS No report received as yet. 
Mellor Community Association Trustee Mrs Graham advised they had a new Hall manager 
and had much planned for the coming year. 
St Mary’s Church No report 
Mellor Luncheon Club – Cllr Brunskill Updated this was still ongoing looking for volunteers. 

mailto:secretarymellorjfc@hotmail.com


Mellor Allotments – Cllr Murtagh reported they meet informally once a year. 
St Mary’s Sunday School & Vision No report 
Mellor Youth Orchestra No report 
Balderstone & District WI No report 
Brass Band Balderstone No Report 
Little Angels No Report 
Mellor Brownies and Girl Guides No Report 

 Chairman of Mellor Parish Council thanked all for their attendance and input, then 
closed the meeting at 7.40 pm, inviting all who wished to stay for the Parish Council 
Meeting which followed. 

 
Dated 18th April 2024                                                     J. Proctor Acting Clerk 
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